
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
     

CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD 
CENTRAL VALLEY REGION 

ORDER NO. R5-2010-0112 

RESCINDING WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 

The California Regional Water Quality Control Board, Central Valley Region, finds that the 
Board adopted the following Orders which are no longer applicable for the reasons shown: 

Union Pacific Railroad Company, Dunsmuir Railyard discharges treated groundwater from a 
groundwater cleanup project at the Union Pacific Railroad Company’s Dunsmuir Railyard.  The 
treated groundwater is discharged to the Sacramento River, a water of the United States, in 
Dunsmuir, Siskiyou County. The discharge is currently regulated pursuant to Waste Discharge 
Requirements (WDRs) Order No. R5-2005-0016 (NPDES Permit No. CA0083178), however 
the discharge has now been enrolled for coverage under the general WDRs for Limited Threat 
Discharges of Treated/Untreated Groundwater from Cleanup Sites, Wastewater from 
Superchlorination Projects, and other Limited Threat Wastewaters to Surface Water (General 
Order) and assigned Enrollee Number R5-2008-0082-017.  Therefore, it is appropriate to 
rescind the individual NPDES permit. Public notice regarding the proposed rescission was 
sent to the Discharger and interested parties, and no comments were received.  (BJS) 

IT IS HEREBY ORDERED that the above Waste Discharge Orders are rescinded. 

I, PAMELA C. CREEDON, Executive Officer, do hereby certify the foregoing is a full, true, and 
correct copy of an Order adopted by the California Regional Water Quality Control Board, 
Central Valley Region on September 23, 2010. 

original signed by 
PAMELA C. CREEDON, Executive Officer 


